
DUMPSTER AND STORAGE CONTAINER 

 PERMIT INFORMATION SHEET 

Sec. 11-1-40 Dumpsters and storage containers in streets; permit required. 

It is unlawful for any person to locate, or direct or permit to be located, any Dumpster or 
storage container upon any City Street, without a valid permit which can be obtained from 
our online portal Community Core accessible through the City of Edgewater website at 
edgewaterco.com. All transactions including payment and issuance of permit will take place 
within Community Core. 

Upon payment of a fee of fifteen dollars ($15.00), the owner or legal occupant of any property 
within the City may obtain a permit to locate a Dumpster or storage container on a street 
within the City for a period of ten (10) consecutive days. Longer periods of time will be 
considered on a case-by-case basis. 

The permit states with particularity the location at which the Dumpster or storage container 
may be located, which location shall be: 

• Along the front lot line of the property owned by the owner or occupied by the legal
occupant making the application for permit.

• Between the side lot lines of such property, extended as if those lines went across the
subject right-of-way.

• Not within thirty (30) feet of the nearest point of any intersection of roadways.

• Not within any area in which the parking of vehicles is prohibited or limited as to the
period of time during which parking is permitted.



Neither the owner nor legal occupant of any property within the City will be issued more than 
three (3) such permits within the calendar year during which the permit requested is effective 
for the location of a dumpster or storage container associated with the same property. The 
three permits allowed per calendar year per address can be applied for concurrently for a 
total of 30 consecutive days. 

The size of the Dumpster or storage container is such that it may be placed within that 
portion of the right-of-way designed and designated for the parking of vehicles without 
impeding the movement of traffic. 

In no event shall a Dumpster or storage container be located within an alley. 

Please fill and out and upload dumpster/ storage pod application into Community Core. 
Screen shots or Google images in lieu of completed application will delay processing of 
application. 

To see full Municipal Code description please click on the following link: 

https://library.municode.com/co/edgewater/codes/municipal_code?nodeId=EDMUCO_CH11ST
SIPUPR_ART1GEPR_S11-1-40DUSTCOSTPERE 

https://library.municode.com/co/edgewater/codes/municipal_code?nodeId=EDMUCO_CH11STSIPUPR_ART1GEPR_S11-1-40DUSTCOSTPERE
https://library.municode.com/co/edgewater/codes/municipal_code?nodeId=EDMUCO_CH11STSIPUPR_ART1GEPR_S11-1-40DUSTCOSTPERE


 ROLLOFFS/ STORAGE PODS MUST BE PLACED WITHIN SIDE LOT LINES (PROPERTY LINES) NOTATED IN YELLOW BELOW. PLEASE UPLOAD SITE PLAN 
SHOWING PLACEMENT OF ROLLOFF OR STORAGE PODS ON STREET BELOW. SCREEN SHOTS WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED AND MAY DELAY PROCESSING OF 

APPLICATION.  
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